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The family of St Agnes loves, learns and grows together as followers  

of Jesus. 
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MARCH 

18th -22nd  Scholastic Book 

Fair 

19th - Year 1 Road Safety 

Workshop 

20th - Class 4AM Assembly 

9:05am 

20th - Choir out at Wembley 

Arena - Voice in a Million 

21st - Class photos - FULL 

SCHOOL UNIFORM to be 

worn 

22nd - Parent Forum 9am 

25th - Nursery Zoolab   

Workshop 

28th- Stations of the Cross 

28th - Early closing for   

Easter Holidays 1:45pm 

29th March - 12th April 

Easter holidays 

APRIL 

15th - Children return 

22nd-26th Year 6 Mock 

SATs Week 

26th - Class 5P Mass 2:30 in 

school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents,  

Easter is on the horizon... 
 

We are over the halfway point in the season of Lent and it may be very possible 
that by now any resolutions that you or your children have undertaken are proving 
difficult to keep to. This is entirely understandable and actually is a good thing - it 
reminds us of the temptations that Jesus himself faced in the wilderness.  The good 
news is that Easter is on the horizon and just over two weeks away - therefore the 
end is in sight!  So we need to give it a last 'push' within our efforts and remain  
focused for the final fortnight (I know that Margaret in the office is struggling with 
her decision to give up crisps and snacks but she is remaining strong!).  
 
It was truly wonderful to see so many families at our School/Parish mass on Sunday 
- the church was packed with standing room only! I do appreciate the efforts of  
parents who attended and ensured that children's  uniforms were ready to wear  
after a week at school.  Special thanks goes to Miss Moran for organising the mass 
and a particular thanks to the children who read so well in front of such a large  
congregation, those that presented the offertory and those that sang with Miss 
Reyes  - the hymns sung were lovely and really made the mass special.  I would like 
to acknowledge the fact that Miss Reyes comes into school twice every week to take 
the pupils for hymn practice - freely giving of her own time, we are very fortunate to 
have her.  
 
You may have noticed that I have not been on the gate for the past two days - this 
is because I am away at the Diocesan Headteacher conference in Oxford ( I am  
writing this newsletter on Wednesday so it is ready to go out to all as usual) and I 
look forward to sharing what I have learnt with both staff and pupils upon my     
return. 
 

Wishing you all a good weekend,  
 

Susan O’Reilly 
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Please see the information below where you can celebrate the weekly gospel at home with your family. 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/follow?pid=MTA101634&v=123.5 

Easter Holidays  
 

Please note that we break up from school on Thursday 28th March at 1.45pm and return on Monday 15th 

April.  Any requests to leave school to begin holidays earlier or later will be refused - we give out our dates well 

in advance of the school year and as such families are expected to plan around these. 

 I completely understand that prices for travel go up at this time, but unfortunately this is experienced by us 

all.    

Children not in school on those days may receive a Fixed Penalty Notice from Barnet. 

Parent Forum  
 

The next meeting for the Parent Forum Reps will be held on Friday 22nd March at 9.00am.  

 If you have anything you would like your class rep to bring forward please let them have it by Monday 18th 

March at 11.00am as all questions are sent in advance of the meeting, allowing time for answers to be gained 

and shared at the meeting. 



Year 4 River Cruise 

 

On Thursday, Year 4 travelled to Central London to go on a river cruise along the Thames! It was very exciting. 

There were lots of people who waved down to us from the bridges as we passed under. The tour guides, Jack 

and Sam, challenged us to wave and shout “hello” to everyone on the bridges. 

We saw lots of landmarks on our cruise. We saw London Bridge, Tower Bridge, HMS Belfast, Cleopatra’s     

Needle and the Tower of London! We learnt that Big Ben is not actually the tower but the bell inside the tower! 

The cruise lasted 40 minutes and the boat could hold up to 249 people. 

We ate lunch right in front of the London Eye and were joined by some very hungry geese and pigeons (one well 

fed pigeon was very interested in us). We also spent time in an exciting playground where lots of us climbed to 

the top of the climbing frame. We had a fantastic day!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I liked how we saw 

different landmarks 

along the river. 

Leo E 

I loved the boat be-

cause we got to see 

the ducks swimming. 

Mark 

I liked the activity 

booklet we filled in. 

Sara 

We travelled on the 

underground. It felt like 

being in a spaceship! 

Isabella 



Last week, at St Agnes’ we celebrated World Book Day by having a fantastic Book Hat 

catwalk parade, visiting WH Smith to exchange our tokens for World Book Day books 

and all enjoyed our delicious Book Day Breakfast! 

 Well done to everyone for putting such a huge amount of effort into your World Book 

Day Hats. They looked truly booktastic!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I liked the hat 

parade because it 

was so colourful- 

Ashez 5P 

I loved going 

to WHSmith 

because I got 

to have a 

book of my 

own- Judith 

This is the best 

day ever! Shireen 

2C 

I liked the breakfast because I 

don’t normally have breakfast 

like that I normally just have 

cereal- Abbie 5P 

These hats 

are amazing

- Isabelle RS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A tremendous well done to our quizzers who took part in the semi – final quiz event today!   45 schools were  in the          
competition to try to make it through to the Quiz final, which takes place online and in Oxford University! 
 

Unfortunately on this occasion, we did not automatically qualify for the final, however the team worked fantastically      

together, and managed to place 11th out of the 45 schools competing in this morning’s event!!  
 

Finnley: ‘We were stressed to have finished 30/45 after the first round, but proud to have made it up to 11 th place by the 

end of the final round!’ 
     

Mark:’ It was a bit worrying when we realised the final round was worth 100 points for each question in case we lost our 

place in the top 15, however I’m so glad we managed to finish in such a good place!’ 
 

Well done! 
 

Miss Cloran 
 
 

 
 

 

 





 Thought of the Week 

'There are three elements which are always part of 
Lent: Prayer, giving something up and giving 
something back.  Let us engage in all three'.  
 

Elizabeth Hyndam. 

 

Autumn Term Attendance 

Class Attendance % Number of 

Lates 

RB 88 3 

RS 93 3 

1B 93 2 

1Z 88 5 

2C 97 0 

2M 95 1 

3C 94 1 

3G 94 0 

4AM 94 0 

4D 98 1 

5M 97 1 

5P 95 1 

6M 94 3 

6S 98 4 

School Target 97.5% 

Birthdays up to 17th March 2024 

11th Jack 3G, Kaylem 6S 

12th Adriel  6M 

14th Dylan Nursery  

15th Jessica 3C 

16th Aldrich 3C     

 

Safeguarding 

The wellbeing of our children is of paramount importance to 

all staff.  Should any person (parent or staff) have a concern 

regarding a child’s wellbeing, please inform one of the school 

safeguarding team (Mrs O’Reilly, Mrs Hourihan, Mrs Gale, 

Mrs Breslin or our Chair of Governors Gill Abbott). In cases 

where school staff have  concerns, they have a duty to   

discuss the  issue with Social Services to seek  further      

advice. This is the statutory obligation of all schools. 

Class Star of the Week 

RB AJ 

RS Isobel 

1B Noah 

1Z Orla 

2C Tommy 

2M Victoria 

3C ON SCHOOL TRIP 

3G ON SCHOOL TRIP 

4AM THE WHOLE CLASS 

4D Zachary 

5M At school workshop 

5P Lilly 

6M  Hanyel 

6S Joel 

TT Rockstars Class 2M 

Reading Eggs Ysaac RB 

AFS        KS1  

              KS2                 

JR 1Z 

Sofia L 6M 


